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Dear Peredur  

Landfill Disposals Tax independent review 

Thank you for your response on the proposed scope of the independent review of Landfill 
Disposals Tax. 

I appreciate the Committee taking the time to consider this.  I am pleased that you agree 
with our three broad themes relating to revenue and rates, behaviour change and 
environmental impacts. 

Unauthorised Disposals rate: There is some scope for exploring how the behavioural 
influence of the rate may be used to drive down levels of waste crime prevalent in the 
sector, helping to create a level playing field for legitimate waste businesses. 

The unauthorised disposals provisions are intended primarily as a deterrent to tax evasion 
but also they are intended to dissuade those tempted to ignore their environmental 
obligations. 

The WRA is about to launch the first live test of its powers to charge tax 
on unauthorised disposals of waste. This is the next stage in a careful process to set up 
arrangements to integrate the WRA’s role and approach with existing environmental 

powers to tackle waste crime. 

Testing the powers to tax unauthorised disposals is necessary to ensure the WRA makes the 
most effective use of them, and to build a clear picture of the longer-term opportunities and 
benefits. It will also enable the WRA to ensure it has the necessary resources and capability 
to implement new processes and ways of working. 
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As testing gets underway, this work is not yet at a stage where the WRA has evidence to 
show how effective the enforcement regime can be. Of course, the evidence will grow as 
the WRA undertake further testing, and this process will take time. Therefore, I am 
proposing that the focus of the independent review in relation to the unauthorised disposals 
rate is limited to measuring its deterrent effect. Once more data is available and the WRA 
has operationalised the regime, we can begin to assess more robustly other aspects such 
as whether the rate for unauthorised disposals is at an optimum level.  
 
Landfill Disposals tax Communities Scheme (LDTCS): A separate review of the LDTCS is 
being progressed by the Minister for Climate Change. The review started in August and is 
due to report by March 2022. Despite both reviews being conducted separately, I recognise 
the importance of aligning the outcomes of both reviews, in particular in light of any 
proposed future provision, including where relevant, options for the future use of funding 
available.  
 
The proposed scope of the review is now being finalised, taking account of your 
suggestions, I hope to commence the process of procuring an independent reviewer shortly.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
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